
APPROVED                                    Rockville, Maryland 
31-1989                                     September 5, 1989 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session at 
the Carver Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on 
Tuesday, September 5, 1989, at 10 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL     Present:  Dr. James E. Cronin, President 
                         in the Chair 
                        Mrs. Sharon DiFonzo 
                        Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
                        Mr. Bruce A. Goldensohn 
                        Mrs. Catherine E. Hobbs 
                        Mrs. Marilyn J. Praisner 
                        Ms. Alison Serino 
                        Dr. Robert E. Shoenberg 
 
               Absent:  None 
 
       Others Present:  Dr. Harry Pitt, Superintendent of Schools 
                        Dr. Paul L. Vance, Deputy Superintendent 
                        Mr. Thomas S. Fess, Parliamentarian 
 
#indicates student vote does not count and four votes are needed for 
adoption. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 523-89   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1989-31 
 
On motion of Dr. Shoenberg seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That BOE Appeal No. 1989-31, be dismissed. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 524-89   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1989-15 
 
On motion of Dr. Shoenberg seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That BOE Appeal No. 1989-15, be dismissed. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 525-89   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1989-20 
 
On motion of Dr. Shoenberg seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That BOE Appeal No. 1989-20, be dismissed. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 526-89   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1989-27 
 
On motion of Dr. Shoenberg seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That BOE Appeal No. 1989-27, be dismissed. 
 



RESOLUTION NO. 527-89   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1989-30 
 
On motion of Dr. Shoenberg seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That BOE Appeal No. 1989-30, be dismissed. 
 
 
 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 528-89   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1989-22 
 
On motion of Dr. Shoenberg seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted with Dr. Cronin, Mrs. DiFonzo, Mrs. Praisner, 
and Dr. Shoenberg voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing, Mr. 
Goldensohn, Mrs. Hobbs, and Ms. Serino voting in the negative: 
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education adopt its Decision and Order in 
BOE Appeal No. 1989-22. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 529-89   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1988-42 
 
On motion of Dr. Shoenberg seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following 
resolution was adopted with Dr. Cronin, Mrs. DiFonzo, Mr. Ewing, Mr. 
Goldensohn, Ms. Serino, and Dr. Shoenberg voting in the affirmative; 
Mrs. Hobbs voting in the negative: 
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education adopt its Decision and Order in 
BOE Appeal No. 1988-42. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 530-89   Re:  BOE APPEAL NO. 1989-23 
 
On motion of Mrs. Praisner seconded by Mrs. DiFonzo, the following 
resolution was adopted with Dr. Cronin, Mrs. DiFonzo, Mrs. Praisner, 
Ms. Serino, and Dr. Shoenberg voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing 
and Mrs. Hobbs voting in the negative; Mr. Goldensohn abstaining: 
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education adopt its Decision and Order in 
BOE Appeal No. 1989-23. 
 
                        Re:  ADJOURNMENT 
 
The president adjourned the meeting at 10:30 p.m. 
 
 
 
                        ---------------------------------------- 
                             PRESIDENT 
 
                        ----------------------------------------- 
                             SECRETARY 
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